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Minister of National Security Major General (Retôd) Edmund Dillon, led productive talks with                  

Mr. Ceron Richards and members of the Prison Officers Association at a meeting held on                        

Monday 29 January, 2018 to continue discussions on the safety and security of prison officers. 

 

High on the agenda was the recent murder of Prison Officer II, Davindra Boodooram. Minister Dillon once 

more expressed his condolences to the Association on the tragic death of their colleague. 

 

The Minister gave the assurance of the continued upgrade of the nationôs prisons to improve the safety and 

security of both prison officers and inmates. He also noted that steady progress is being made on key pieces 

of legislation in relation to the Prison Service by Attorney General the Honourable Faris Al Rawi. 

 

Also present at the meeting was Ag. Commissioner of Police Mr. Stephen Williams, who recommitted the 

Trinidad and Tobago Police Serviceôs support to the Prison Service with regard to the safety of prison      

officers. 

 

Minister Dillon restated the need for collaboration going forward and reiterated his zero tolerance of         

violence against all uniformed officers, including prison officers. He noted that all resources are being      

applied in treating with recent attacks on serving officers and bringing the perpetrators to swift justice. 

 

 
 

Safety of Prison Officers a Top Priority for MNS 
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The Ministry of National Securityôs Citizen Security Programme this week collaborated with the Bethel /Montgomery 

Village Council and the Bethel Community Action Council in Tobago, to erect a Monument of Honour memorialising 

the astounding achievements of the many persons who hail from the community, who have excelled in all walks of 

national life, including the areas of Sport, Academia, Culture, Health and Medicine, Business and Political Service.  

 

This monument is situated on the periphery of the Montgomery Recreational playing field, which is a strategic              

centralized location for community gathering. It is envisioned that the monument will regenerate a sense of               

togetherness in the community, as well as inspire young persons from the community and its environs to visit this wall 

and draw inspiration from the display of names of fellow community members, and also contribute meaningfully to 

their community and to Trinidad and Tobago as a whole. 

 

Speaking at the official unveiling ceremony which took place on Tuesday 30th January 2018, was Deputy Permanent 

Secretary in the Ministry of National Security Ms. Florrette Clarke. She noted the positive and wider impact of the 

project on the community: ñThe Bethel Community possesses all the potential and the promise to be everything good 

that Tobago represents, as the island aspires to become a leader in the area of tourism in the Caribbean.ò  

 

Following the unveiling ceremony, the invitees moved across to the Bethel Community Centre to officially open a 

counselling and mediation office, where those community members trained under the CSP as counsellors and                

mediators would meet with residents to address their various needs. This venture was done in collaboration with 

Digicel Foundation, RBC, the Massy Foundation and the Bethel /Montgomery Village Council.  

 

Also attending the ceremony was Member of Parliament for Tobago West and Minister of Tourism, the Honourable 

Shamfa Cudjoe; Tobago House of Assembly, Chief Secretary Kelvin Charles; Programme Coordinator of the Citizen 

Security Programme, Mr. Gregory Sloane-Seale; Ms. Ann Marie deGazon, Community Action Officer, Citizen       

Security Programme; and the members of the Bethel/Montgomery Community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CSP Unveils Bethel Monument of Honour 
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Officers from the Trinidad and Tobago Prison Service recently participated in a training exercise aimed 

at expanding their understanding of mental health, which also contributed to their personal development 

by enhancing their skills as trainers. 

 

The training entitled Mental Health First Response - Train the Trainer Course for Prison Officers is            

intended to enhance the prison officersô approach to mental health, enable them to respond effectively in 

providing practical solutions to prisoners or colleagues who may be encountering mental distress. 

 

Speaking at the opening session, Ag. Commissioner of Prisons Mr. Gerard Wilson indicated that the 

training programme demonstrates the Prison Serviceôs efforts in moving away from a retributive system 

to one that is restorative and rehabilitative. He stated that it was a welcome initiative in capacity             

building, as it will strengthen the officersô ability to interact with inmates who enter the prison system 

with mental challenges. The Commissioner expects that participating officers will pass on what they 

have learnt to fellow officers, thus enabling a cycle of positive development throughout the Service. 

 

The initiative is a collaborative effort of the Trinidad and Tobago Prison Service and the British High     

Commission in Trinidad and Tobago. The training is funded by the British High Commissionôs Consular 

Programme Fund.  

 

Fifteen (15) prison officers participated in the training exercise which took place from Monday 29th           

January, 2018 to Friday 2nd February, 2018 at the Prisons Training College in Arima.  
 

 

 

Prison Officers Build Capacity with Mental Health First Response Training 
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The Trinidad and Tobago Police Serviceôs Tobago Community Policing Division honoured 30 police 

officers, youth club leaders and community policing support officers at its Annual Gala function held 

last week at the Victor E. Bruce Financial Complex, Scarborough. 

 

Tobago Division Senior Superintendent Joanne Archie thanked the officers, youth club leaders and 

civilian members for their steadfast commitment to the Community Policing Initiative and              

encouraged them to continue working aggressively at detecting and reducing crime. She urged them 

to continue using the partnership approach to improve policing on the island. 

 

Also showering praises on the officers and social workers was Supervisor of the Community Policing 

Unit, Tobago Division, Acting Superintendent of Police Collis Hazel. He informed that the               

Community Policing Unit has so far maintained all its targets established by the Police Service, in 

achieving its goal of óstrengthening community engagements and citizen-centred partnershipsô. 

  

Mr. Hazel also noted that the Community Policing Unit is working towards the development of 

neighbourhood watch programmes and establishing police youth clubs in secondary schools and           

childrenôs homes on the island. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Tobago Division Honours Community Policing Officers 


